
WEEKLY SCHEDULE 

Tuesday-April 18                                        
9:30a Mass/StC                                                    

Wednesday-April 19                                 
8:30a Mass Marie McAndrews+/SH                                              

Thursday-April 20                                      
8:30a Mass/SH                                                                                                  

Friday-April 21                                                                         
6:00p Communion Service/SH                                                              
Office Closed today 

Saturday-April 22                                                                                                                                                      
4:00p Mass Health of Carol Marek/StC                            

6:30p Mass Parish Family/SH 

Sunday-April 23                                                           
8:00a Mass Kevin Breesawitz/SH                                                                     
10:30a Mass John McAndrews+/SH 

PRAYERS FOR THE SICK 
OR HOMEBOUND:  Please 

pray for our friends and family:      
Rodney Beauregard,  Karen Booker, 
Kevin Breesawitz, Arlene & Charles 
Burt, Micaylyn Darby, Lisa Doyle,  
Linda Francka, Eduardo Garcia,     
Kerrigan Presley,  Michael Quennoz, 
Kathy Sunnenberg, Mary Wick. Those 
in skilled care  facilities: Ann Kathka & 
Angeline Stanek. 

 

SACRED HEART PARISH                     
OUR GIFTS TO GOD @ SACRED HEART 

4/9/2023                  

Env/Cks:                           $  2,672.00                    
Plate:                                        629.00            
Maintenance:                            540.00                                                 
Good Friday/Holy Land:            172.00 
Catholic Home Missions:               5.00 
Total:                                 $  4,018.00 

 

 

PARISH INFORMATION & CONTACTS 

Sacred Heart Catholic Church: 1405 W. Fair Play, Bolivar, 65613   417-326-5596                    

website: www.sacredheartbolivar.org            email: sheartbolivar@gmail.com                                                                                       

St. Catherine of Siena Mission: P.O. Box 42, Humansville, 65674    417-754-8825 

The Very Rev. Fr. Scott M. Sunnenberg, Pastor 417-326-8764(rectory)                            

Rev. Mr. James Farrar, Permanent Deacon    jfrrrr77@gmail.com                                                                             

Mary Rowley, Office Manager 417-326-5596 (office) Office Hours: M-F 8-4                                             

The fourth Wednesday of the month 12-8 p.m. 

PARISH COUNCIL CHAIR: Debbie Thompson, 417-880-9755 

FAITH FORMATION COORDINATOR:  Darlene Arendt,   417-298-6237    

MUSIC MINISTRY COORDINATOR: Carol Divin, 417-326-6576     Practice for the 

Mass choirs are on the 1st & 3rd Thursday of each month from 6:30-8:00 p.m. in 

the choir practice room. 

PARISH COUNCIL OF CATHOLIC WOMEN (SH)-Joan Woods, President, 417-777-1694                                                                 

KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS: Contact Bob Bowes, 417-770-3158 

ST. WENCESLAUS CEMETERY: Jim & Jane Otradovec   417-327-5660 

SACRAMENTAL INFORMATION: 

Baptism:  Please contact the Pastor for a meeting/class. 

Marriage:  Please contact the Pastor at least six months prior to the wedding for   

marriage prep classes. 

RCIA Classes: Inquiry classes for adults who are interested in joining the Catholic 

Church contact Fr. Scott or Deacon Jim. 

PARISH MISSION STATEMENT 

“Our Catholic parish family welcomes all to 

share in Christ and the call to everlasting life 

through faith, prayer and fellowship.”        

REDISCOVERING GOD’S LOVE AND GRACE IN THE SACRAMENT OF RECONCILIATION! 

Saturday: 3:30 p.m. at St. Catherine of Siena; 6:00 p.m. at Sacred Heart 

Sunday: 7:30 a.m. at Sacred Heart or call the Parish Office for an appointment. 



ST. CATHERINE OF SIENA         
MISSION 

REMEMBERING IN PRAYER:  
Please remember those in our 
parish who are sick and are     
unable to be with us especially:   
Robert Agee, Myrna Bressner, 
Clara Clements, Kelly Conger, 
Carol Gorman, Jan & Kenny 
Holmes, Ann Kathka, Annette  
Petrone, Henri Thibault.  If you 
need to call for prayers, please 
call Alice 754-8447, Paula 754-
8067 or Fr. Scott 326-8764. 

  

 OUR GIFTS TO GOD                              
@ ST. CATHERINE      

4/9/2023 

Env./Loose Checks:             $    350.00                                                                 
Plate:                                           101.00                                                                      
Total:                                     $    451.00  

 

ST. CATHERINE PARISH 
FEAST DAY DINNER 

Saturday, April 29th is our 
Parish Feast day and we will 
celebrate with a spaghetti 
dinner after Mass.  Please 
bring either dessert or a 
side dish.   

 

ST. CATHERINE PROJECTS 

SPONSOR CHILD: Please help 
support Venelish Teresa Antho-
ny.  Each month we send her 
$22. 

 
UPC LABELS: Our parish is       
collecting UPC  labels from Best 
Choice. 
 
BIRTHDAY CARDS:  We are    
collecting NEW birthday cards for 
our veterans. 

 

POP CANS: We are collecting 
pop cans to recycle.  Please help 
by saving them and bringing 
them to ST. CATHERINE’S. 

HEART TO HEART……..by V. Rev. Scott M. Sunnenberg 

Dear Parishioners: 

Please remember in your prayers parishioner Elizabeth Bock 
upon the recent and tragic passing of her son and daughter-in-
law.  Our thoughts and prayers are with her and her family at this 
painful and difÞcult time.   

Next weekend as mentioned in the bulletin insert, included in this edition, we bid a 
fond farewell to two members of our parish staff and family.  Rick & Laura Bigler will 
be moving to the Kansas City area to be closer to family and more accessible to their 
doctors.  Rick & Laura have lovingly cleaned the church, the ofÞce, the Hall and the 
rectory for ten plus years.  We wish them well and ask God’s blessings upon them.  
They will be missed.  Please plan to join in the farewell reception next weekend. 

Thank you to all who participated in the Holy Week services and celebrations of East-
er.  Special thanks to all of our ministers who helped to make the liturgies beautiful 
and prayerful through music, environment, the reading of scripture and hospitality.  
The attendance at our Triduum and Easter celebrations was an encouragement to me 
and I believe to many others as well.  Please remember that Easter is not over, but is 
a season that we now enter into as we carry the Good News that Jesus has Risen 
everywhere we go.   

A particular word of thanks for the display in the exterior courtyard that was new this 
year.  Parishioners Brenda Patterson, John & Lori Enderle made a beautiful display, 
with the help of Mike McGinnis.  Thank you to our volunteers who provided the Easter 
Egg Hunt.  They were: Brenda Patterson, Mary McGinnis, Carolyn Shaw and Samuel 
Wick.  Congratulations to our three EGGSTRA-SPECIAL Egg Hunters: Ari Wiseman, 
Isabella Aug and Sophia Aug.  They each found the egg that included a special gift 
certiÞcate receipt to De Sales Catholic Bookstore. 

Alleluia, He is Risen! 

Fr. Scott 

 

DISCIPLESHIPS SPOTLIGHT MOMENTS: 

Let’s share the stories...It was recently shared that two newly registered members of 
the parish noticed how reverent a young man who altar serves is.  They really appre-
ciated the honor and respect shown in the church.  

 

THANK YOU:  I would like to thank everyone for all the donated Christmas lights.  -
Brenda Patterson 

YOU ARE INVITED:  The Sacred Heart Parish Council of Catholic Women (PCCW) is 
inviting all adult members of our church to an upcoming presentation on Monday, 
April 17th at 6:00 p.m.  Tracy Borgmeyer, a Catholic medical ethicist, who works at 
Mercy Hospital in Joplin, will be our speaker.  She will be discussing Catholic beliefs 
on all the challenges of caring for loved ones who have medical concerns nearing 
death; life at all ages and stages and will help us be able to make more informed deci-
sions when we encounter the need.  We will meet in church at 5:30 for the Divine 
Mercy Chaplet, then move to the IHM Conference room.   

SAVE THE DATE:  The annual DDF (Diocesan Development Fund) is quickly ap-
proaching.  May 6th & 7th is DDF weekend.  This effort is conducted in every parish of 
the diocese to help finance the acƟviƟes and ministries of the Catholic Church in southern 
Missouri.  Our parish goal is for every acƟve registered household to parƟcipate however 
you can.   We ask you to keep the DDF campaign in your prayers.  


